FRIENDS OF EASTER CRAIGLOCKHART HILL
Note of the Meeting of 23 September 2018
	1  Apologies  

Fiona and Will

Present: Ewan, Bill, John, Simon, Alastair, Graeme, Norma, Jane, Andy, Lindsay, Hilda

Ewan welcomed Norma Malcolm and Alastair Macbeth to the group.
	

	2  Matters Arising

The minute of the meeting of 25 February 2018 was accepted.

a) Work at tennis centre completed and a successful Festival of Tennis taken place to mark the opening.

b) Due to problems with the Bank of Scotland it is not thought likely that the additional signatories have been successfully added to the bank account.  It looks possible that the process will have to be started again.

Bill will check with the bank.
	Bill

	3  AGM
It was felt that this had been successful. No adverse comments received.  Proposed to use the same or similar consultative format next year possibly with assistance from Edinburgh Napier University.  The AGM will be at a later date sometime before the end of June to fit in with the new financial year arrangements.

	

	4  Community Engagement Worker
Ewan advised the group that the post had been advertised electronically on two specialist sites which referred those interested to apply via our website. All the details of the post including the job description, person specification and conditions of service can be found there.  We also publicised the post via facebook and by newsletter to members. The post closes on Friday 28 September. There has been a lot of interest and very high quality applications. 

Hopefully interviews can be arranged before the end of October and a start date confirmed before the end of the year.
	Ewan

Ewan

	5  Management Plan/Community Plan
Ewan reported that the Council are redrafting their plan in the light of the critical comments and hope to have it produced in 2019. Ewan has provided an introduction / executive summary for the new Management Plan and will circulate this draft round the committee.

	Ewan

	6  Communications
Norma was praised for all the work she is doing with facebook which has really brought it alive. To publicise it more widely Lindsay will incorporate the facebook logo on our website and on template for posters. Lindsay will also set things up so entries on the website will automatically appear on facebook and vice versa.
It was suggested that we should have an Instagram account.  Lindsay will set this up.
Volunteers from the committee were sought to assist Will with the newsletter but the view was that this should be a task for the new worker.

	Lindsay

Lindsay

	7 Hill Work Squad
Ewan described how this is up and running and there have been 3 successful work sessions so far this year. There are 18 signed up so far but hopefully more volunteers will be added to the list next year.  At the meeting John, Graeme, Bill and Lindsay asked to be added to the pool.

	Ewan

	8 Hill Watch Scheme 
No progress to report so Ewan will contact Fiona.

	Ewan/Fiona

	9  Walks and Talks
While there have been several well attended walks and talks this year it has not been possible to arrange all that had been planned and proposed due to the amount of work needing doing in relation to the new post, the land transfer arrangements and the management plan issues.

Simon will do a tree/forest walk early next summer and Ewan hopes that it will be possible to organise a Remembrance Walk again this year.
	

	10 Projects

a) New Hill Top Path.  Paths for All have awarded us £3000 to create a better path across the muddy section of the lower meadow. Ewan has drafted specifications and will consult with Graeme and Simon and then seek estimates from contractors.  It is likely that additional funding will be required and Natural Heritage are exploring how top-up could come from the section 75 monies. 
b) Scrub area adjacent to zig zag path.  CEC had wanted to clear this area. Ewan asks everyone to have a look and give thought to this. The general initial feeling was that the area should be left as it is.

	Graeme/Simon/Ewan

All

	11. Edinburgh Napier University
Ewan hopes to consolidate the informal but developing partnership with Edinburgh Napier University and particularly with staff and students on the Masters Course in Wildlife Biology and Conservation.  He recently delivered a lecture to the students on the Humans and Wildlife module. Each of the 30+ students will prepare an analysis of how usage and wildlife could be enhanced on Easter Craiglockhart Hill if a grant of up to £500K was made available. This study will be their first term assignment on the module. These assignments should generate new and interesting ideas and we hope we will be able to publicise them and seek feedback. 

	

	12 AOCB
1. Ewan informed the group that there had been complaints again about the state of the curling rink area..
2. Alistair raised the Planning Bill and the issues of designation relating to brownfield sites and greenbelt.
It brought to light the absence of greenbelt designation for the Craiglockhart Hills unlike most other LNRs in Edinburgh. This will be pursued with the council.  

	Ewan

	13. Date of Next Meeting
To be arranged after the Community Engagement Worker is in post so everyone can meet with them.
	


